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CENTRAL UMC SHELBY IS A SAFE SANCTUARIES CHURCH 

Our MISSION: To make disciples of Christ who WORSHIP God,  
GROW in their faith, and SERVE in the church and world. 

Mark L. Barden, Senior Pastor 
Fawn Mikel,  Director of Discipleship &  

Outreach 
Danny Buckner, Director of Music Ministries 

Nick Richart, Director of Youth Ministries 
Savanna Craig, Children’s Ministry Coordinator 

Libby Alexander, Organist 
Gina Blanton, Director of Communications 

Dianne Whisnant, Financial Secretary 
Shelley Rempson, Kid’s Place Preschool  

Director 
Dan Treharne, Director of Worship Media 
Stacy Watkins Griffith, Pastoral Counselor 

Central’s Trustees are always looking for ways to  

maintain and improve the wonderful facilities for our 

members to enjoy and to continue the many ministries 

we offer. Trustees, along with Staff are also looking for 

ways our members can be involved and to participate. 

We are asking for input from the Congregation. We 

(Trustees) would like to organize several task forces/

committees to help. Starting out, we want to put the following in place: 

Grounds and Landscape 

Currently, Marilyn & Bill Henshaw and Kitty Williams oversee the general Maintenance and care of our landscape. 

They are rotating off of this committee, but will help with the transition of a new team. New members will oversee 

a landscape contractor, help schedule needed maintenance and share ideas to enhance our landscape. 

Set up 

Central’s Bereavement Committee provides a beautiful reception for families at a time of loss. Set up is an  

important part of this reception. A rotating group is needed to assist with set up (placement of tables and chairs in 

Fellowship Hall) on an “as needed” basis. A call list would be available for the group to work closely with the  

Bereavement Committee. 

Snow and ice removal 

Central does not have a set plan when we need snow/ice removal. Central is responsible for the steps and parking 

lots but our sidewalks must also be addressed in case the City of Shelby isn’t able to treat/remove the snow/ice. 

Trustees would like to have a call list of folks to help with this ministry when the need arises. 

Church office volunteer 

Occasionally, volunteers are needed in the office to fill in when our secretary is out of the office for sick days or out 

of town on vacation. Gina will be holding a training session soon to let volunteers know what they will need to do 

when serving in this capacity.  

The best part of the above is that any and all members at Central can plug in where they feel they can help! If you 

are on the list for one of the above, it would be on an “as needed” basis. If you are interested in signing up, please 

contact Gina in the church office or Will Rucker, Trustee Chair. 

Thank you for considering this ministry. 

Central United Methodist-Shelby Trustees 

Rev. David Snipes To Preach and Lead Workshop 
The Rev. David Snipes, President and CEO of The United Methodist Foundation of  

Western North Carolina Inc. will be preaching this Sunday at the 10 am Worship Service. 

Following worship, he will lead a workshop for the Stewardship, Finance and Legacy 

Committees, outlining a year-long approach to stewardship. The Foundation is a ministry 

of the church for the church whose mission is to build the church for generations to 

come. It fulfills this mission by investing in people, churches and related institutions and  

innovation. The Foundation envisions a church where people live-out their faith through 

the wise use of their God-given resources. Stewardship education is one of the ministries 

of the Foundation. We are fortunate to have David share with us about faithful stewardship as a disciple of Jesus 

Christ. 
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March 18-24, 2018 

Calendar of Events 
 

Sunday (Fifth Sunday in Lent) 

8:30am Praise Ensemble 

9:00am TRIBES 
9:00am Sunday School for all Ages 

10:00am Worship Service 
11:00am Wesley Class (All Adults Welcome) 

4:30pm Crossfire Rehearsal 

5:30pm UMYF 
 

Monday 

9:00am Church Office opens 
11:00am Prayer Team 

6:30pm Word and Wine Bible Study (at Dragonfly) 
 

Tuesday 
Counseling Center open (by appointment) 

9:00am Church Office opens 

11:30am Hot Lunch Program (PAC) 
12:30pm Teach Us to Pray 

6:00pm Connect, Middle School Bible Study 
6:00pm Butterfly and Sonshine Choir Rehearsals 

7:15pm Central Ringers Practice 
 

Wednesday 
9:00am Church Office opens 

9:15am Fruit Bible Study 

10:30am Staff Meeting 
6:00pm Supper & Study, High School Bible Study 

6:00pm Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
7:00pm Confirmation 

7:15pm Praise Ensemble Rehearsal 
 

Thursday 
Counseling Center open (by appointment) 

9:00am Church Office opens 

9:00am Discipleship Bible Study 
6:30pm Discipleship Bible Study 
 

Friday   
9:00am Church Office opens 
 

Saturday 

11:30am Hot Lunch Program (PAC) 
 

2018 Stewardship  
10:00am Worship (March 11)...............................134 
Sunday School (March 11).....................................59 

2018 Operating Budget...........................$776,410.22 
2018 Monthly Budget Needs......................$64,700.85 

Total Receipts for Month of March..............$22,438.00 

Total Receipts for 3/1/18-3/8/18................$22,438.00 

Serving Sunday,  March 18, 2017 

 

The Guppies 

Sunday School and Worship: 
Diana Mullinax 

 

Nursery Volunteer 

Sunday School: Terry Brown 
Worship: Leigh Mabry 

 

The Stars 

Sunday School and Worship:    
Linda Zachary   

 
 

Collection Counters: 
 Jessica Talbert and Matt Triplett 

 

Collection Counters for 3/25/2018: 

Matt Triplett and Will Rucker 
 

Sunday School Assistant: 

Don Telle 

Children’s Sermon: 

Billie Ann Haynes 

 
 

Chuck Perry (Ann  

Anthony’s father and former 

member of CUMC) is going 

to celebrate his 90th  

birthday on March 24. She 

is hoping to get as many of 

his friends to send cards so that he feels the 

LOVE!  

His address is: 

Chuck Perry 

11280 Callaway Greens Dr 

Fort Myers, FL 33913 

Teach Us to Pray 
For the next few weeks we will 

consider different ways to pray. 

Come try some on and see if 

they help you communicate with 

God. Meet Pastor Fawn in  

Conference Room #2 at 12:30 

pm. 

March 20th—Icons 

March 27th—Prayer Walk 

 

Word and Wine  

Bible Study 
 Join us 6:30-8 pm on  

Mondays at Dragonfly for 

some great conversation 

over a glass…….   

In March we are continuing What Does God Say? 

March 19th – Prayer in Public Schools 

March 26th – What About Other Religions and 

Faiths? 



Easter Lilies 
March 25th is the deadline for  

purchasing Easter lilies in  

memory or honor of a loved one.  

Forms will be available in the  

bulletin and at the back of the 

Church for your convenience.   

Cost per lily is $15.   

**Palm/Passion Sunday begins with Joy and Ends 

With a Somber Reality 
No service offers the emotional extremes as does the 

Palm/Passion Service to be held at Central UMC on 

Sunday, March 25 at 10 am. The children will usher in 

the joy with the palm processional recalling Jesus’  

entrance into Jerusalem. The mood changes as we face 

the reality of Jesus’ final days culminating with the 

Crucifixion. 
 

**Maundy Thursday Service to Feature Last  

Supper and Tenebrae         

One of the most moving experiences of Holy Week is 

the celebration of the Last Supper and remembering 

Christ’s Passion through the Tenebrae Service. This 

year’s service will feature both on Thursday, March 29 

at 7:30 pm in the Sanctuary. The Tenebrae is  

characterized by the gradual extinguishing of candles 

as the story of Jesus’ Crucifixion is read. Danny  

Buckner is planning great music to be shared by the 

Praise Team, Chancel Choir and Handbell Choir. 
 

**Commemorate Good Friday with the Ways of the 

Cross at Aldersgate UMC 
You are invited to remember the events of Good Friday 

by following the 14 Stations of the Cross at Aldersgate 

UMC on March 30th at 2-4 pm or 5:30-8:30 pm. Small 

group guided tours will take about an hour to complete 

and will take place throughout the afternoon and  

evening sessions.  
 

**Central UMC to Join Presbyterians and Baptists 

for Easter Sunrise 
At the invitation of Luke Harkey, pastor of Shelby 

Presbyterian Church, we will celebrate the joy of Easter 

on Sunday, April 1 at 7 am at the Shelby Presbyterian 

Church for a community sunrise service along with 

First Baptist Church. Pastor Mark will participate by 

delivering the meditation. You are invited to join our 

friends and bring a flower for the Easter cross. Coffee, 

juice and Hot Cross Buns will be served afterward.  
 

**Easter Worship Service 

Please join us at 10 am as we celebrate the Risen Lord. 

Egg Fillers Needed for Annual Egg Hunt -- 

Preschool and elementary children will hunt  

Ester eggs on the court square Easter Sunday, 

April 1st, following worship.  We need lots of 

bags of wrapped candy to fill many, many eggs.  

If you would like to contribute candy, please 

leave the donations at the church office.   

Supplies are needed by Sunday, March 25 to  

allow time to fill the eggs.  Many thanks! 

 

 

 

 

CREATE: Creating with God through the 

Arts -- We are created in the image of God and 

are invited to  create with God.  Children love to 

express their creativity through art, dance, music, 

and drama.  CUMC is hoping to offer our  

children in the community a one week summer 

camp filled with opportunities to experience God 

through the arts.  But to do so we need adults 

and youth willing to lead.  Do you have a  

passion for an art form that you are willing to 

share?  Do you paint, draw, use multi-media to 

create a story?  Do you dance, sing, play an  

instrument or love drama?  Or maybe you have a 

love for children and are willing to help?   

Contact Savanna or Fawn for more information. 

Attention Seniors! 
OWLS will meet Monday, 

March 19th at 12 noon. at 

Alston Bridges’ BBQ on 

Grover St. All seniors are 

invited to join us for good food and fellowship. 

Hope to see you there. 



Sunday  

Sunday Morning Tribes 9-10 am 

UMYF 5:30 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Tuesday 

Shelby Senior Highs at Chick-fil-A at 

7:15 am 

 Connect: Middle School Bible Study at  

6 pm 
 

Wednesday 

Supper & Study High School Bible Study 

at 6 pm 

Confirmation Class at 7 pm 

Parents, if you have not turned in your child information 

form, photo release form, and medical and liability release 

form, please do so as soon as possible. These are available on 

our website at http://cumcshelby.org/grow/children/childrens-

ministry/ If you have any questions, please contact Savanna 

at childrensministry@cumcshelby.org. 

 

Holy Week Worship Workshop  
Sunday, March 25thh, 9-9:45 AM   Walk with Jesus into  

Holy Week, from Palm Sunday to Holy Saturday. 

 

Butterfly Release and Easter Egg Hunt on the 

Court Square   
Following the 10 am worship service on Easter 

Sunday, April 1st, children should meet on the 

sidewalk outside the Sanctuary to release  

butterflies and hunt Easter eggs around the town 

square.  Don’t forget to bring a bag or bucket to  

collect your eggs.  Following the hunt, empty 

your eggs and return them to the 

bins provided.   

Remember to wait for the signal 

that says the hunt has begun! 

 
Do you wonder how God made the 

stars?  Why would God say God 

loves to sing over you?  How do 

you think Noah reacted when he 

saw the beauty of the first rainbow 

in the sky?  Children love to  

wonder… Godly Play teaches  

children how they may experience worship and Scripture 

through wonder.  Beginning April 8th, children K-2nd grade 

will be invited to worship God with wonder through the 

beauty of Godly Play.  Following the Children’s sermon in 

Sunday morning worship, the children will be escorted by 

trained adults to the Godly Play center in room 308 of the 

Education building.  They will experience different elements 

of worship as they hear the stories of God, learn the seasons 

of the church year, and more.  Parents will pick up their child 

from Godly Play at the conclusion of the 10 am service.  For 

more information, feel free to contact Savanna Craig,  

Children Ministry Coordinator. 

http://cumcshelby.org/grow/children/childrens-ministry/
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Early Registration for Fall 2018 begins March 1st! 

There is a non-refundable early registration fee of $20.00, which is due 

at the time of registration to ensure your child’s place.  The registration 

fee will be $40.00 after March 31.    

 We will continue to be open Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, and 

Friday from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm.  Please indicate the days you would 

like your child to attend on the enrollment form. 

 Kids Place strives to provide an enriching early childhood  

experience for each child.  Programs and activities are designed to help 

your child learn and grow spiritually, socially and academically. Great 

things are happening here at Kids Place and there is no better place to 

let your child’s light shine! 

   You will be contacted before the start of the school year with the 

date and time of our Open House.  We at Kids Place eagerly anticipate 

your family’s involvement in our program this fall.  Please feel free to 

contact me with any questions or concerns. 
 

        Christ’s Love, 

        Shelley Rempson 

        Director 

 
 

March 18  Becky Hill 

March 18  Mike McDaniel 

March 18  Lydia Miller 

March 19  Nick Greene 

March 19  Chase Gregory 

March 19  Meredith Benfield 

March 19  Cole Schmoutz 

March 20  Peggy Conlon 

March 20  Tanner Mann 

March 21  Jerry Clark 

March 23  Ken Harrison 

March 23  Starr Peeler 

March 23  Mike Ribadeneyra 

March 23  Leah Rose 

March 24  Terry Brown 

March 24  Jeremy Hall 

Kids Place Preschool 

Central United Methodist Church 

 
Youõre invited to  

Kids Place annual 

Art Show & Hot Dog Supper 

Wednesday, March 21th 

5:30pm to 7:00 pm 
 

The Hotdog supper will be in the church  
Fellowship Hall, serving will begin at 5:30 and 

continue until 6:30.  

 The Art Show will start at the same time and 
will be on the 3rd floor of the Education building, 

you are welcome to eat first or visit the Art 
Show first.  

Menu: 

2 Hotdogs for adults, 1 for child, Chili, Baked 

Beans, Slaw, Chips 

Cookies or Brownies 

Tea and Lemonade 

Tickets can be reserved by calling the church 

office by Monday March 19th 

Cost:  $5.00 adults 

             $3.00 children 

Simple Seamstress Sewing Sought! – Pastor Fawn is looking 

for someone with much better sewing skills than she has (we 

hear she takes buttons to the cleaners to be sewn on) to make 20 

small cloth pouches.  If you can help (oh, pleeeeeezeeee), 

please call her at the church office.  All supplies will be  

provided. 

 

THANK YOU!  THANK YOU!  THANK YOU!  CUMC  

collected and shared more coats and cold weather apparel this 

past winter than ever before!  Thanks to all who clothed Jesus… 

because when you did it to anyone He loves, you did it to Him.  

You are AWESOME! 

 

GOODNIGHT MINISTRY -- Sadly, not all children have a 

bed to sleep in or pajamas to keep them warm at night.  

CUMC’s Goodnight Ministry provides these basic needs of 

bedding to children in need.  Join us on Sunday, March 18th, to 

decorate the totes containing the bedding with encouraging 

words and lots of love.  We will meet at 11:30 in the Fellowship 

Hall for lunch, before going to WorkShop where Wren  

Westbrook will help us get crafty!  Cost is $10.  Space is  

limited so make your reservation NOW by contacting Lori  

Wilson @ lorileewilson1@gmail.com or  704-472-1086. 

mailto:lorileewilson1@gmail.com


 

200 East Marion St 

Shelby, NC  28150 

 

Be sure to check out our  
website:www.cumcshelby.org 

 And our Facebook page: 
www.facebook.com/cumcshelby/ 

You will find Purple Prayer 

Slips in the pews. We  

encourage you to write a 

prayer request, praise,  

confession of sin, burden, etc. 

on the slips and place them in the  offering plate. As 

the Lent season builds, your  papers will be added to 

a congregational prayer chain that will be on display 

in the sanctuary. Please take advantage of the  

opportunity to honor the Lent season in this way as  

a community. 

We are a Safe Sanctuary and a Tobacco-Free Campus.  

Please be sure that your children are accompanied at all 
times by a parent or responsible adult caregiver.  

We appreciate your assistance  
as we strive to ensure the safety of all.  

Church policy prohibits the use of  
tobacco products on our church grounds.    

Thank you for your cooperation!!! 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

Lenten Wednesday Worship and  

Lunch at noon 

At Aldersgate UMC  
 

MARCH 21- Rev. Fawn Mikel, Central UMC  

(Santa Fe Soup, Grilled Cheese Sandwich, Oatmeal raisin 

cookie)  

MARCH 28– Rev. Juan Cherry, New Creation Christian  

Center  

(Chicken and White Bean Chili, Egg Salad Sandwich, 

Cookie sampler)  
 

LUNCH COSTS $5.00 PER PERSON  
(Limited amounts of vegetarian soup available) 

Palm Sunday/Passion Week 

Worship Workshop  
We need volunteers to make this a 

success. If you are able to help, 

please contact Savanna Craig at  

childrensministry@cumcshelby.org  

Your support and assistance is greatly appreciated! 

We will be considering all Jesus is as we walk with 

Jesus into Holy Week through Bible study, crafts, 

foods, service projects and more.  For all ages 

[especially children].  Sunday, March 25th, 9-9:45 am 

in the PAC on the 1st floor of the education building.  

CV District Lay Servant 

Training 

Lay Servant Training will be  

offered on Sundays: April 8, 15, 

22, and from 3:00 – 5:30 pm at 

St. Luke’s UMC, 52 16th Ave., 

Hickory, NC. Attendance will be required for all 

four afternoons in order to complete the 10 hours 

needed for certification.  Course descriptions: 

1) Basic Lay Servant Training-This course must 

be completed by each Lay Servant. It serves as 

the prerequisite for all Advanced Level Lay  

  Servant courses. 

If you’ve already had Basic Training you may select 

one of the following courses for this training: 

2) Preaching-Sermon Preparation 

3) Accountable Discipleship: The Class Meeting 

Training is $25 and deadline to register is March 

29th. Registration is available at  

https://wnc-reg.brtapp.com/

CVDistrictLayServantTrainingApril2018 

http://www.cumcshelby.org
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